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Mr James Wearne
Group Approvals Manager
Centennial Coal Company Limited
PO BOX 1000
TORONTO NSW 2283

07/04/2020

Dear Mr Wearne

 Airly Mine Extension Project - Modification 3 (SSD-5581-Mod-3)
Request for Information

I refer to the above modification application for Airly Mine Extension Project (SSD-5581). 

The Department notes that the activities proposed under this application would occur underneath
the Mugii Murum-ban State Conservation Area. As such, landowner’s consent from the Minister for
Energy and Environment is required. 

I understand that Centennial Coal has requested this consent through the NSW National Parks and
Wildlife Service (NPWS) and is awaiting a response. 

The Department requests that evidence of landowner’s consent for the application is provided at
the earliest convenience.  

If you wish to discuss this matter further, please contact Andrew Rode on 02 8289 6744 or at
andrew.rode@planning.nsw.gov.au.

Yours sincerely,

Gen Lucas
Team Leader
Resource Assessments


